Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for November 15, 2006

Attendance

Present: Bakewell-Sachs, Compte, DaCosta, D’Addona, Hydro, Leake, Lindberg,

Rao, Seto.

Approval of minutes from November 1, 2006

Minutes were approved without correction.

Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies Report

Assistant Dean Hydro provided a summary of current graduate applications (342 as of November 14).  Today is the deadline for matriculation applications.  At the Open House on Sunday, November 12, there were approximately 40 students and family members for graduate programs which was pleasing as a first attempt. Hydro thanked GPC members who had attended.

It is hoped that the upgraded web site for graduate studies will be ready by early December and that subject brochures will be available in January 2007.

Announcements

Rao reported that Dan Schupsky is unable to continue as a student rep so two reps are now needed – one for Nursing, Health and Exercise Science and one for Culture and Society.

Two members are needed for a graduate student complaint hearing.  Lindberg has already volunteered so the other member needs to come from Culture and Society.

Old business

· Review of the recommendations for the process for course approval

Thanks were extended to Compte for her hard work on this document.  

DaCosta had requested the insertion of a sentence regarding library support and explained the rationale for this. It was agreed that the sentence should read: There should be evidence that the faculty member has conferred with the relevant subject librarian in order to ensure that library resources are sufficient to meet the needs of the course.  

On the first page, under Courses, point 2) was changed to: a syllabus that conforms to standards set forth in the Elements for a Graduate Course Syllabus document. 

With one other minor modification, the document was approved and it will now be taken, by Dean Bakewell-Sachs, to the Council of Deans.

· Review of syllabus format guidelines

Rao explained the changes (highlighted in bold) from the original document.  Leake suggested an insertion of a sentence under III Learning activities: Describe your plan for the learning activities. 

It was decided that a bibliography would not be mandatory but the inclusion of some indication of critical references and resources should be inserted as point VI in the first part of the document.  Also, in the first part, section V, the wording was changed to: For example, submission of work, academic honesty, etc.
With one other minor modification, the document was approved.

There was some discussion on establishing a schedule for the timing of when course approvals are taken at the GPC.

New business

Rao circulated the Charge for the Graduate Education Study Group and expressed her pleasure at being part of a group which could play an influential part in the history of TCNJ.  It was felt that the charge has got the relevant questions which need to be addressed in order to have programs properly evaluated.  Lindberg explained some of the difficulties which CAP is facing trying to take decisions on course closures before this group has reported.  Members felt that where individual programs, under the threat of closure, wanted to admit students then this should be allowed until the group has reported back and the final decision is made.  Rao will convey this message to the Graduate Education Study Group but the GPC was uncertain as to how else to proceed on this matter.

Next meeting

The next meeting will be of the full GPC membership on December 6, 2006.

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqui DaCosta

